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December 17, 2023 
 

Mr. Luke Leuschner 

73440 Buckboard Trail 

Palm Desert, CA 92260 

 

Subject:  Fifth Patrick McGrew Memorial Research Grant 

 

Dear Luke, 

 

On December 11, 2023 the Palm Springs Preservation Foundation (PSPF) board of directors 

voted unanimously to support your proposed research efforts regarding local modernist architect 

John Porter Clark.  The intent of the grant is to allow you to research and investigate archival 

materials at various repositories (including those found in private collections) to expand the 

knowledge of this important, and prolific, architect.  We likewise concur with your assessment 

that such research is “long overdue” and thank you for your letter of November 13, 2023 in 

which you make a compelling case for the merit of such research.  We ask that your research 

work be completed by December 31, 2024.    

 

Additional conditions of this grant include: 

1. That PSPF be provided, as a deliverable, an electronic or hard copy of the final research 

product (to include an interactive map of Clark’s projects); and, 

2.  That PSPF is granted full rights to publish any, or all, of the final research product in any 

format (electronic or hard copy) at any time we deem appropriate; and, 

3.  That PSPF is authorized to make announcements regarding this grant to publicize our 

grant program. 

 

Accordingly, we are forwarding a grant check in the amount of $5,000.00 and will consider 

redemption of this check as your acceptance of the conditions and parameters contained herein. 

 

The PSPF point of contact is Ron Marshall at info@pspreservationfoundation.org. 

 

Kind regards, 

 
Gary Johns 

President 
 

Enclosure:  PSPF grant check #1897 
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